




 
TOWN OF GOLDEN BEACH 

One Golden Beach Drive 
Golden Beach, FL  33160 

 
________________________________________________________________ 

 
M E M O R A N D U M 

________________________________________________________________ 
 
Date: June 6, 2023 

To: Honorable Mayor Glenn Singer & 
Town Council Members 

From: Alexander Diaz,  
Town Manager 

Subject: Resolution No. 2879.23 – Approval for Florida Power & Light 
(FP&L) to relocate the transformer on Ocean Blvd. currently at 
the center of the front plaza of the Civic Center Building    

 
Recommendation: 
 
It is recommended that the Town Council adopt the attached Resolution No. 
2879.23 as presented.    
 
Background: 
 
The original design of the Civic Center plaza area did not include the relocation 
of an existing transformer.  We believe that the plaza will be a focal point and 
should be clear of this utilities box. The front façade will be seen by thousands of 
people every day.  Therefore, the transformer should be relocated to the northern 
corner of the site where it will be hidden from view. 
 
As we take delivery of the Civic Center sometime this fall, we are working on 
ensuring that the project is presented in a manner free of distracting nuissances.  
 
Florida Power and Light (FP&L) has agreed to relocate this transformer for a fee 
of $26,550.00. As you each witnessed first-hand, relocating this transformer is in 
the best interest of the Civic Center Project.  
 
Fiscal Impact: 
   
The fiscal impact for this project is $26,550.00. Funds will come from the General Fund.  

 

Item Number: 
 
_____6______ 
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